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'I/A' ITEM NOTE 

From: General Secretariat of the Council 

To: Permanent Representatives Committee/Council 

Subject: Draft Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on the 
action of the Union following its accession to the Geneva Act of the Lisbon 
Agreement on Appellations of Origin and Geographical Indications (first 
reading) 

- Adoption of the legislative act 

 = Statements 
  

Statement by the Commission on the possible extension 

of EU geographical indication protection to non-agricultural products 

The Commission takes note of the European Parliament resolution of 6 October 2015 on the 

possible extension of EU geographical indication protection to non-agricultural products.  

The Commission launched a study in November 2018 to get further economic and legal evidence on 

the protection of non-agricultural GIs within the Single Market, as a complement to a study of 2013, 

and to obtain further data on issues such as competitiveness, unfair competition, counterfeiting, 

consumer perceptions, costs/benefits as well as on the effectiveness of non-agricultural GI 

protection models in light of the proportionality principle. 
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In accordance with the principles of Better Regulation and to the commitments laid down in the 

Interinstitutional Agreement of 13 April 2016 on Better Law-Making, the Commission will 

examine the study as well as the report on the participation of the Union in the Geneva Act as 

referred to in the Article on monitoring and review of the Regulation on the action of the Union 

following its accession to the Geneva Act of the Lisbon Agreement on Appellations of Origin and 

Geographical Indications and consider any possible next steps. 

Statement by the Commission 

on the procedure set out in Article 11(3) of the Regulation 

The Commission notes that whilst the procedure set out in Article 11(3) of the Regulation is a legal 

necessity given the exclusive competence of the Union it can nevertheless state that in the context 

of the current EU acquis any such intervention of the Commission would be exceptional and duly 

justified. During consultations with a Member State, the Commission will make every effort in 

order to resolve together with the Member State any concerns in order to avoid the issuing of a 

negative opinion. The Commission notes that any negative opinion would be notified in writing to 

the Member State concerned and pursuant to Article 296 TFEU would state the reasons on which it 

was based. The Commission would further note that a negative opinion would not preclude the 

submission of a further application concerning the same appellation of origin, if the reasons for the 

negative opinion have been duly addressed thereafter or are no longer applicable. 
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